

Kentucky High School Athletic Association

2280 Executive Drive ° Lexington, KY 40505 ° www.khsaa.org ° (859)299-5472 (859)293-5999 (fax)

MEMO

TO: Julian Tackett, Commissioner

FROM: Michael J. Barren

DATE: July 7, 2011

RE: Post Season Requirements to host Games in Soccer

Upon request of the Soccer Advisory Committee (November 9, 2010 Meeting), I would submit that we require any school wishing to host a Regional, Sub-Sectional, or Sectional Soccer game, must have a lighted field upon which to play.

With the vast distance of travel for these events along with the time of year (after the switch to day light savings time) these events are held, it would be impossible for some schools to play the games without having to miss school time in order to travel to a site and be able to begin a game early enough to hope for completion before darkness. Keep in mind these are post season matches that would require extended play if they end in a tie score.